
January 18, 2023

Re: Vultures Roosting Near Savannah Lakes and The Islands

Dear Residents, 
Last evening during our RW Master Association Board Meeting we
were provided an update by residents in the Savannah Lakes area as
to Vultures roosting near the marsh by and in Tract 802. Members of
the board inspected this area and verified this was the case. 
We had spoken with the US Department of Agriculture yesterday also,
who verified that “hazing” which is comprised of a variety of methods
including shooting fireworks (not at but near) the vultures, and shining
lasers on their feathers in the evening are legal methods to discourage
roosting. 
If you hear fireworks in the next few evenings, be aware we are
utilizing this tactic to discourage roosting. 
We will continue to evaluate and more closely utilize the USDA if
needed, should these methods prove useless. 
Regards, 
The River Wilderness of Bradenton Foundation

HOA Website: www.rwhoa.org
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